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Park Advisory Board Regular Meeting Minutes – 3/22/2016



UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PARK ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, March 22, 2016
7:00 p.m.

The Blaine Park Advisory Board met in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, March 22, 2016.

1. Chair Bird called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.
ROLL CALL

Members Present:    
Commissioners Das, Lester, Markle, Varian, Walsdorf, and Chair Bird.
Members Absent:
Commissioner Pribbernow
Staff Present:
Jerome Krieger, Recreation Manager and Bob Therres, Public Works Director
2015 Park Board Adjourns Sine Die

The meeting was adjourned at 7:02 p.m.

Administrations of Oaths of Office

City Clerk Sorenson administered the Oaths of Office to Jeff Bird, Jeff Lester, Karen Varian, and Jennifer Bingle. 
Chair Bird welcomed Jennifer Bingle to the Park Advisory Board.

Resumption of Adjourned Meeting

The meeting was resumed at 7:07 p.m.

Roll Call 2016 Park Board

Members Present:    
Commissioners Bingle, Das, Lester, Markle, Varian, Walsdorf, and Chair Bird.
Members Absent:
None
Staff Present:
Jerome Krieger, Recreation Manager, Bob Therres, Public Works Director
3.
Approval of Minutes:  February 23, 2016

Motion by Commissioner Markle, to approve the minutes of February 23, 2016 as presented.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Das. Motion approved with Commissioner Varian abstaining.
4. Open Forum for Citizen Input

Chair Bird opened the Open Forum at 7:10 p.m.
No one appeared to address the Commission.

Chair Bird closed Open Forum at 7:11 p.m.
5.
New Business

5.1
PB 16 -08 Blaine Baseball Complex Football Field Scoreboard
Recreation Manager Krieger reviewed all six baseball fields and the Miracle League field have scoreboards at the Blaine Baseball Complex. The only field left that doesn’t have a scoreboard is the football field. The Blaine Youth Football Association contacted us within the last month to let us know that they have funds to purchase a new scoreboard for the football field. They not only have funds to purchase the board but also have licensed electricians within their football group who are willing to do the wiring for the scoreboard. The scoreboard would be located in the Northeast corner of the football field just outside of baseball #5. Power for the scoreboard could be supplied from the power on field 5. Currently, referees are keeping the game time on a stop watch and the score on a score card. This scoreboard would be a great addition to this field. Mr. Krieger showed diagram of what the scoreboard will look like and also pointed out on a google map the location of the scoreboard. He provided the specifications for the scoreboard.  Mr. Eric Hargrove, representing the Blaine Youth Football Association was present to address any questions from the Commission. 
Mr. Hargrove thanked the Board for allowing him to speak this evening. Blaine Youth Football is in its second year of operation. It was combined with Spring Lake Park in previous years. Blaine Youth Football wants to make a capital investment in the scoreboard. They want to improve their program for the residents of Blaine. 

Chair Bird stated these are typically remote control operated and asked if there will be a lock box on site. Mr. Hargrove stated there would be a lockbox at the base of the scoreboard. 

Mr. Krieger stated all the remote controls are currently stored inside the building for charging. The concession workers check the remotes out each evening. Mr. Hargrove stated the concessions are not open for football games currently and they were looking at another option.  This would be a heavy very secured box. 

Commissioner Walsdorf stated he was a football referee for 25+ years and asked who would operate the clock. Mr. Hargrove stated it would be operated by a volunteer parent. Commissioner Walsdorf stated in Duluth having the parents do it did not work out and the referees operated the clock. Commissioner Walsdorf asked who would be doing the site prep and Mr. Hargrove stated it will be done by volunteers from the association with help from the City of Blaine as far as specifications needed and permitting. The cost of this scoreboard is $6,000. The advertising panels don’t exist yet but they will be hopefully sold (advertising) to have them installed. In total, it would be an $11,000 project.
Commissioner Das asked what age group this would be and Mr. Hargrove stated it is for 7-8th graders primarily as there are goal posts. There will be some younger age games.  Commissioner Das asked if there is a football game and a baseball game going on would there be interference for the scoreboards. Mr. Krieger stated each one has its own channel. The scoreboard would be positioned such that any baseballs would hit it on the back of the scoreboard. Mr. Krieger stated the football and baseball seasons do not run at the same time. 
Commissioner Varian confirmed the City pays for the electricity. Mr. Hargrove stated the board is very low energy consumption

Motion by Commissioner Walsdorf, to recommend to the City Council to approve the Blaine youth Football Association may purchase and install a new scoreboard on the Blaine Baseball Complex Football Field northeast corner. Motion seconded by Commissioner Das. Motion approved unanimously.

5.2
PB16-09 Community Center Update
Public Works Director Therres reviewed the Task Force was formed in 2014. Several residents and athletic associations had requested indoor athletic facilities. A concept of the community center was provided for Commission review. The Task Force is charged with coming up with a concept as to what a center would look like. A second resident survey will be sent out along with the proposed cost of the community center. Operational costs will also be estimated. 
In looking at other community centers, it was found that they do not make money. The community center would include a senior center, a community center, fitness and aquatics, and indoor sports courts. Mr. Therres showed a preliminary program square footage plan. The current concept would cost $29M. Lifetime Fitness has expressed interest in a partnership. The Task Force will start accelerating their process, as the question on the referendum needs to be finalized by Aug 26th. 
Commissioner Das stated he likes the idea of a partnership but asked if there are laws of where the funds would come from.  Mr. Therres stated the cost would come from the general fund. Mr. Therres stated there are multiple ways for the partnership to work. 
Commissioner Varian asked if there is a partnership would only members of the private company be able to use the facilities. Mr. Therres stated that would need to be worked out. 

Mr. Therres stated the site being looked at currently is the City Town square area where the community gardens currently are located. It is possible a different site will be found depending on partners. 

Commissioner Varian asked if there would be enough parking available. Mr. Therres stated that would be an issue but there would be some expansion to the East (82 parking spots). 
Commissioner Das asked if the senior center would move to community center. Mr. Therres stated that will be determined later,

Commissioner Markle asked what the current senior center square footage includes and Mr. Therres stated the current sf is around 4800 sf.

Commissioner Varian asked if the senior center area would only be for the senior center activities. Mr. Therres stated there would be a separate entrance and parking and some of the areas would be for public use.

5.3
PB16-10   Recreation Updates
Recreation Manager Krieger reviewed:
Super Hero Party – Saturday, February 27, 2016 from 10 – 11:30 a.m. at Blue Heron Elementary. Pictures were shown. There were 100 attendees.
Children’s Art Workshop – Saturday, February 27, 2016. There were 50 attendees. The artwork is hung in City Hall.
Egg Hunt – March 18. There were 800 attendees. 
Teen Art Exhibit – March 1-26 Awards were given earlier this evening. 
Summer Program Registration – Started March 21. The Recreation Connection was sent to all homes in Blaine. Some classes filled within the first hour of registration being open.
Earth Day – April 15 – May 15 – Multiple parks will be cleaned up throughout the City. Any group can request a park. All supplies are provided by the City.  Eleven parks are already committed. 
Lexington Athletic Complex – Pictures of the batting cages were shown with the netting put up in March. The netting was put on the backs of the backstops during the winter. New Tarps have been purchased for the home plates and pitching mounds. A pickle ball club has been formed with $15 membership. High School Baseball will start April 7th. Staff will be hired to run the concession stand.
Chair Bird asked if the fields fared well during the winter and Mr. Krieger stated they did.  Chair Bird asked about the portable hockey rink. Mr. Krieger stated the installation was done in six hours. The skating season opened in January and due to the weather, the ice conditions were not the best. 
Commissioner Das asked how marketing is done for the programs and Mr. Krieger stated they use social media and bi-monthly newsletter to every household. Commissioner Das asked if predicted snow would damage the nets and Mr. Krieger stated they are meant to handle the elements.

Commissioner Varian asked how staff would handle if a lot of parks are being done on the same day and Mr. Krieger stated there are a lot of supplies and it should not be a problem.

6.
Adjourn

Commissioner Bingle motioned to adjourn.  Commissioner Markle seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Chair Bird adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Wolfe
TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.

